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To the Members of the California State Senate: 

I am returning Senate Bill 615 without my signature. 

This bill would require that all electric vehicle (EV) batteries in the state be 
reused, repaired, repurposed, or remanufactured, and eventually recycled at 
the end of their useful life. The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) 
would be responsible for adopting regulations to implement and enforce the 
bill's requirements, and for establishing a method for EV battery suppliers, 
secondary users, secondary handlers, and qualified facilities to report EV battery 
transactions. 

I agree with the intent of this bill and the need to responsibly manufacture, 
recycle, and reuse EV batteries. As California continues to lead the revolution 
toward a zero-emission transportation future, with a requirement that all new 
vehicles sold in the state be zero-emission by 2035, responsibly tracking the sale, 
use, and reuse of these vehicle batteries will be critical. Effective EV battery 
stewardship also presents an exciting opportunity to develop new innovative 
industries that use repurposed or recycled batteries. 

California has successfully implemented many reuse and recycling systems. 
These market-based solutions significantly reduce waste and create jobs by 
turning a challenging product into a resource. However, this legislation places a 
significant burden on DTSC to implement the policy, instead of building on the 
success of existing producer responsibility models. I encourage the author to 
continue working with stakeholders to explore if a producer responsibility 
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organization would yield more equilibrium among public agencies and industry 
in sharing the administrative burden required by this policy 

t sign this bill. 


